SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
9th December, 2003

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents' Association - in the Chair

WARD COUNCILLORS:



Councillor Warner - Pendlebury Ward



Councillors Antrobus and Hinds - Swinton North Ward



Councillors Daniels and Upton - Swinton South Ward


COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVES:



Frank Arnold - Beech Farm Residents’ Association



David Bates - Swinton/Moorside Cricket Club



Andrew Connelly - Swinton Open Space



Marlene Goode - Phil Snowden Centre



Chris Grimshaw - Deans Sport JFC



Karl Henshall - Parkfield Residents’ Association



Elizabeth James - Swinton Open Space



Martin O’Neill - Parkfield Residents’ Association



Nasima Rahman - Community Organiser



Nicola Ramsden - Swinton Families



Steve Sheridan - Valley Tenants’ and Residents’ Association



Christine Sigurnjak - Swinton and Pendlebury Public Transport






and Environment


Debbie Weston - Rugrats Play Group


Barry Wilde - Swinton Open Space


Maureen Wilkinson - Transport and Environment


OFFICERS:
Dominic Clarke - Environmental Services Directorate



Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator



Brian Elsey - Community and Social Services Directorate



Dave Evans - Development Services Directorate



Julie McKinnon - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



Peter Openshaw - Development Services Directorate

57.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Cullen, B.J. Lea and M. Lea and Mr. Bennett, Mr . Camilleri , Mr. Critchley, Mrs. Jackson, Mr. Pattinson, Ms. Potts and Mr. O’Neill.

58.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 14th October, 2003, were signed as a correct record subject to the second paragraph in Minute 45 (Unitary Development Plan - Notice of Motion) being replaced by the following wording:

“The Swinton Open Space Community Association submitted the following Notice of Motion:

“This Community Committee believes that local open spaces is vital to our quality of life an deplores the Council decision not to remove proposals MX3/4 and A9/5 in the first UDP draft given that 1335 people made objection to them””.

59.
GREEN FLAG AWARD - VICTORIA PARK
Dominic Clarke, Deputy Environmental Maintenance Manager , gave a presentation on the Council’s initiative to achieve Green Flag status for Victoria Park.  Green Flag was an award system which recognised those parks which met a national standard.  The criteria for the award required that the park should be welcoming, healthy, safe and secure and clean and well maintained as well as achieving targets for sustainability, conservation and heritage, community involvement, marketing and management.

The Council was seeking Green Flag status for Victoria Park.  The process would involve the establishment of a detailed management plan to raise standards and produce a quality product.  Details were given of progress to date including painting the lamp standard and  playground, starting work on the car park, reducing shrubbery and repairing paths.  A Project Team had been established and would take steps to secure the involvement of groups (e.g. allotment owners and bowlers) who used the park so as to help determine the priorities for improvement.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Council’s initiative in trying to secure Green Flag status for Victoria Park be welcomed.

60.
UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN (UDP) - SWINTON SEWAGE TREATMENT WORKS
Councillor Antrobus presented a report (a) describing the site of the former Swinton Sewage Treatment Works which was allocated in the UDP for a mixture of housing and open space improvements together  with a link road through the site between  the East Lancashire Road and Rocky Lane, (b) containing details of the ownership of the site as well as the covenants which applied to some of the land, (c) setting out the proposals in the UDP for the development of the site and the concerns which had been raised by objectors, (d) specifying the reasons for retaining the proposals and (e) drawing attention to the implications, for the site, of other proposals in the draft UDP including the safeguarding of protected species via habitat creation.

The report concluded that the proposal had been  retained within the Revised Deposit Draft UDP because it would:

· Provide more accessible open space of a higher quality with a wider variety of recreational opportunities and meet identified need for a park.

· Deal with the contamination of the site.

· Whilst it would be difficult to resist housing development the recommended approach would offer the opportunity to maximise the benefits for the local community.

· The road should help to relieve, rather than add to , local traffic congestion.

In presenting the report Councillor Antrobus acknowledged that , whilst the current condition of the former Sewage Work site was such that it could be seen as open space, in fact it was private land and  not freely accessible to the public ; and that  its past use was such that it was categorised as brownfield.  He emphasised, however, that the proposed development was for mixed use and should increase the amount of publicly accessible  open space.  

Representatives of Swinton Open Space felt that any increase in public open space would be marginal.  Officers calculated that the proportion of publicly accessible 

area / open space should increase with only about 12 hectares ( 41 % ) of the site being for proposed housing use, with the balance ( less the link road ) being proposed for open space. In view of its ecological significance it was hoped to retain the lagoon within the public open space but the area would have to be made safe and a decision could not be confirmed at this stage.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Mr. Evans make available for Swinton Open Space  appropriate background documents referred to in the report now submitted. 

                      (2) THAT Mr. Openshaw make available  the contents of the covenants which apply to the site subject to the deletion of any commercially sensitive information particularly the names of the beneficiaries of the covenants.



(3) THAT, Mr. Evans help   Swinton groups wishing to comment on the UDP to make contact with ‘ Planning Aid’ and offer other assistance which will not compromise his position with regard to the UDP .



(4) THAT all Members be encouraged to submit any proposed changes to the Draft UDP by 5th January, 2004.

61.
MULTI-SPORTS PITCHES
It was reported that the Parkfield Estates Residents’ Association had asked to make a 40 minute presentation to set out the local community’s views and visions on the proposed redevelopment of the Agora Pitch on Overdale and the Black Harry catchment area.  Accordingly Members were asked to consider deferring consideration of the report on multi-sports pitches along with the proportion of the report of the Budget Sub-Group which related to Black Harry until the meeting scheduled for 10th February, 2004.  A Member of the Committee, whilst not objecting to the proposed deferment, emphasised that the views of the association might not represent those of the whole community.

RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of the report on the multi-sports pitches and that part of the report of the Budget Sub - Group which relates to Black Harry  be deferred until the meeting on 10th February, 2004.

62.
LIFT PROJECT - LANCASTRIAN HALL
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator submitted a report on recent and forthcoming developments in the establishment of a Health Centre with community space at the Lancastrian Hall.  Attention was drawn to the likely size and layout of the proposed community space and Members were asked to consider the likely demand from groups to use this space.

Reference was made to the proposal to relocate the community space away from the library, café and computer suite on the first floor.  The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that, following objections from Council representatives, this proposal would not now proceed.

Members were advised that full details of the LIFT project would be available at an open day to be held in the Treasury Building from 2pm to 7 pm on 11th December, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

63.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP
A report was submitted on the activities undertaken by the following groups utilising grants made by this Committee:-

· Agecroft Community Together - A well attended fun day.

· Moorside Rangers - Training volunteer managers.

· The Over 60s Club - Payment of insurance premiums to enable the club to meet at Sindsley Court.

· The Wyndham Avenue Community and Residents’ Association - Hosting a successful street party.

· Homewatch - A contribution towards a successful citywide conference for Homewatch groups.

· The Valley Residents’ Association - Purchase of a video camera to record activities on the estate.

· Salford Health Care Support Group - A contribution towards the cost of running a drop-in project.

The recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 25th November, 2003, were submitted also.  It was reported that, since the meeting, the purpose of the application by the Salford Sports Development had been clarified as helping to meet the cost incurred by 40 young people using gym facilities.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report on activities funded by the Community Committee be noted.



(2) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group arising from their meeting on 25th November, 2003, be dealt with as set out in the Appendix to these minutes.

64.
POST OFFICE AT 2 THE GREEN, CLIFTON
In response to a question, Councillor Warner gave an update on developments since the closure of the post office facility at 2 The Green.  Although a temporary Sub-Postmaster had been appointed it had not been possible to secure the agreement of the leaseholder to reopen the post office facility.  Negotiations were continuing; in the meantime pension books had been sent to the branch at Newtown on Bolton Road and signs erected at 2 The Green directing customers to that post office or branches at Pendlebury or Swinton.  The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator offered to liaise with the Director of Community and Social Services with regard to any arrangements which might be made to assist customers who were having difficulties in reaching the alternative facilities.

RESOLVED:
THAT Members make the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator aware of any customers who are having difficulties getting to the alternative post office facilities.

65.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

The Community Committee were given details of:-

· The arrangements which had been made to consult the community on neighbourhood management.

· The November issue of the Salford Sports Development Newsletter.

· The arrangements for refuse collection over the Christmas period.

66.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The Chairman closed the meeting by wishing Members a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and it was resolved that the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 7 pm on Tuesday, 10th February, 2004.
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